
MINISTRY OF HEALTH 

Public	Service	Announcement	
Resident	Return	Quaran6ne	

On	 30th	 January,	 2020,	 the	World	 Health	Organiza8on	 (WHO)	 declared	 the	Novel	
Coronavirus	 (2019-nCoV)	 a	 Public	 Health	 Emergency	 of	 Interna8onal	 Concern	
(PHEIC).			

Currently,	 The	 Bahamas	 has	 no	 suspected,	 reported	 or	 confirmed	 cases	 of	 the	
2019	Novel	Coronavirus.	 	Moreover,	the	Ministry	of	Health	is	closely	following	the	
global	development	of	this	virus.	

In	view	of	the	implemented	border	control	and	quaran8ne	measures	for	travelers	to	
The	 Bahamas,	 as	 a	 component	 of	 its	 2019	 nCoV	 Emergency	 Preparedness	 and	
Response	Plan,	the	Ministry	of	Health	advises	the	public	that	residents	returning	to	
The	Bahamas	who	have	a	history	of	travel	to	China	within	20	days	of	commencing	
travel,	WILL	 be	 quaran6ned	 on	 arrival	 in	 The	 Bahamas	 for	 up	 to	 fourteen	 (14)	
days.			

During	 this	 quaran8ne	period,	 persons	will	 be	monitored	 for	 the	 development	 of	
symptoms.	 	Addi8onally,	 contact	with	non-health	personnel,	 such	as	 families	 and	
friends	will	not	be	permiTed.	

The	 Ministry	 of	 Health	 requests	 the	 understanding	 and	 support	 of	 the	 general	
public	during	this	8me	to	ensure	the	protec8on	and	well-being	of	all	our	residents	
and	visitors.	 	These	public	health	measures	are	being	taken	to	minimize	the	risk	of	
introduc8on	 of	 the	 2019	 Novel	 Coronavirus,	 and	 to	 protect	 the	 health	 of	 the	
popula8on.	
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